

Metropolitan North Georgia Water Planning District Wastewater Technical Coordinating Committee Meeting Summary August 15, 2012

The Metropolitan North Georgia Water Planning District's Wastewater Technical Coordinating Committee met on Wednesday, August 15, 2012, at 11:00 a.m. in the Amphitheatre, on "C" level of the R. Charles Loudermilk Center for the Regional Community in Atlanta, Georgia.

Attendance

Nick Ammons, Fulton County Bob Bourne, Cobb County Jennifer Carlile, City of Atlanta Tina Clark, City of Dallas Todd Cleaver, Gwinnett County Charles Corbin, Keck and Wood, Inc. Bruce Coyle, Paulding County Ernest Earn, Cobb County Catherine Fox, FOX Environmental, LLC Richard Ferry, City of Senoia Kris Garcia, City of Atlanta Mary Gazaway, GA EPD Horace Gee. City of Gainesville Terrell Gibbs, Rockdale County Tonja Halton-Mincey, Henry County WSA Keith Higgs. DDCWSA David Kubala, Cherokee Co. WSA Linda Liu, Coweta Co.

Billy Lunsford, City of East Point Heather Moody, Gwinnett Co. DWR Terry Moy, CCWA Tony Parrott, Fayette County Tim Perkins, Forsyth County Ron Peters, Gwinnett County DWR Jim Poff, CCWA Tim Pugh, Paulding County Richard Randolph, City of East Point Wayne Robinson, City of Stockbridge Jerri Russell, City of Atlanta Barbara Seal, Gwinnett County DWR Kelen Shostack, City of Woodstock Brittney Thropp, City of Sandy Springs Beth Vaughn, Town of Tyrone Michelle Vincent, GA EPD Keith Watkins, CCWA Emily Wingo, GA EPD

Corey Babb of the Metro Water District staff opened the meeting, initiated introductions and reviewed the meeting agenda with the group.

Public Comment Period

No Public Comments.

Maintaining the Sewer System

Tyler Richards, Gwinnett County Department of Water Resources provided an overview of the County's approach to inspecting and maintaining their sanitary sewer system. This included an overview of challenges faced when collecting inspection data, the risk assessment model used to determine maintenance priorities and the County's approach to capital improvement projects.

Update on West Point, Lanier and Allatoona Issues

Dr. Elizabeth Booth, GA EPD provided an overview of proposed changes to water quality standards for West Point, Lanier and Allatoona Lakes. She also discussed the potential implications that these standards may have for existing and proposed wastewater discharges and nonpoint pollution control strategies.

Metropolitan North Georgia Water Planning District Technical Committee Meeting Notes August 15, 2012 Page 2

Status Report of 305(b)/303(d) Listing Issues Work Group

Corey Babb, Metro Water District staff presented an update on the work being conducted by the 305(b)/303(d) Listing Issues Work Group. This included a brief overview of the issues under discussion and a proposed timeline for completing a draft list of recommendations to be provided to GA EPD.

<u>Other</u>

Mr. Babb announced that the latest order of Fats, Oils and Grease Door Hangers were available for pick up outside the amphitheater.

The meeting was adjourned.